
  

 
 
 

 

20 July 2020 
 
 

 
  

 
Dear  
 
Re: Official Information Act Request (OIA 1970) 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request received via email on 23 June 2020 in which you 
specifically requested the following: 
 
I would like to do an OIA on the protocols the DHB had/have in relation to access for support people of 
patients in the public hospitals within your DHB region during Level 2 lockdown (between 14 May and 8 
June) and Level 1. 
 
When New Zealand entered Alert Level 1, Dunedin and Southland Hospitals returned to their 
normal visiting hours which included access for support people of patients. 
 
Communications relating to visitors under Level 2 were made public through: 
 

• The Southern Health website COVID-19 pages (we can’t provide a copy of this as it was 
replaced with updated information as we went down Alert Levels); 

• Southern District Health Board’s Facebook page (screenshots below) and; 
• Advertisements in newspapers around the Southern region. (PDFs attached)  

 
Visitor restrictions at Level 2 were also mentioned in three daily media updates that were 
released to the media on consecutive days.  Throughout the COVID-19 response, our daily media 
updates were well used by the media and in some cases visiting restrictions and service 
information were extensively reported by them.  These daily updates were also posted, and 
remain, on the Southern Health website.  Below are the links to these updates: 
 

• Daily Media Update Tuesday 12 May 
https://www.southernhealth.nz/publications/daily-media-update-tuesday-12-may-2020 

 
• Daily Media Update Wednesday 13 May 

https://www.southernhealth.nz/publications/daily-media-update-wednesday-13-may-2020 

 
• Daily Media Update Thursday 14 May 

https://www.southernhealth.nz/publications/daily-media-update-thursday-14-may-2020-0 
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Southern District Health Board’s Facebook page - screenshots 
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Please also find attached: 
 

• Southern Health flyer Alert Level 2 

• Southern Health newsletter “Better Health” May 2020 edition 

• Tips for your outpatient appointment at Dunedin Hospital 

• Take Note – COVID-19 Hospital Planning Update 
 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review of our decision by the Ombudsman.  The 
Ombudsman's Office can be contacted on 0800 802 602 or on-line at 
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/.   
 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Chris Fleming 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
Enclosures: 
1. Southern Health flyer Alert Level 2 
2. Better Health May 2020  
3. Tips for your outpatient appointment at Dunedin Hospital 
4. Take Note – COVID-19 Hospital Planning Update 
 









 
 
 
 
 
 
Tips for your Outpatient Appointment at Dunedin Hospital 

 Please note, not all appointments are face-to-face, so please read your letter carefully. 

 If you become unwell in the days before your appointment please ring the number on the 

letter and reschedule. 

 The day before your appointment you will be rung and asked some questions about 

symptoms of COVID-19.  Please answer accurately. 

For your appointment please allow plenty of time for: 

 Car parking. 

 The only entrance to the hospital is Great King Street. 

 Everyone entering the Hospital is screened, so there are queues. 

 Stand 2m apart in the queue. 

 Use hand sanitiser on arrival at the Hospital, and at Outpatients. 

 If you need to, one support person may attend with you. 

Thank you for your patience. 

Dunedin Hospital Outpatient Team. 








